
Contract Award –Pacific Avenue 
Reconstruction –Humboldt Street to 

Montecito Avenue

City Council Meeting

October 13, 2020

Lisa Welsh, Associate Civil Engineer

Transportation and Public Works Department
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BACKGROUND
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This project will reconstruct Pacific Avenue between 
Humboldt Street and Montecito Avenue:

• Reconstruct/update curb ramps
• Replace approximately 300 feet of sewer main 
• Replace water main, (45) water services and (6) 

hydrants
• Replace 220 feet of storm drains and (9) catch basins
• Install pedestrian and traffic signal improvements



ANALYSIS
• The project was advertised on July 23, 2020, and 

bids were received on August 19, 2020  

• A total of five (5) bids were received, ranging 
from $5,070,148.00 to $6,287,109.50.  The low 
bid was 15.26% under the Engineer’s estimate.

• Construction is anticipated to begin in November 
2020.  

• The length of the contract is 260 working days.
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RECOMMENDATION
• It is recommended by the Transportation and 

Public Works Department that the Council, by 
motion, award construction Contract No. 
C00661, Pacific Avenue Reconstruction -
Humboldt Street To Montecito Avenue, in the 
amount of $5,070,148.00 to the lowest 
responsible bidder, Argonaut Constructors Inc., 
of Santa Rosa, CA, approve a 10% contract 
contingency, and authorize a total contract 
amount of $5,577,162.80. 
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LOCATION MAP
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